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 Granicus Item # 23-0909 
Report to the 

Manitowoc Plan Commission 
 
 
Meeting Date:  Wednesday, May 24, 2023 
 
Request:  PC 21-2023: Swetlik: Request to Purchase City Owned Property. Parcel # 000-196-
040. East 55' of Lot 4, Block 196 of the Original Plat 
 
Report:  Kassandra Swetlik, is requesting to purchase a city owned property that is adjacent to 
her dog grooming business located at 2105 Western Avenue.  Her intention with the property is 
to expand her parking lot to support her business and provide parking for an upstairs residential 
use.  The lot came into City ownership when the intersection was redesigned.  The triangular 
shaped lot is approximately 0.06 acres. 
 
The property is currently zoned R-6 Multiple Family Residential.  Parking lots are not allowed in 
the R-6 zoning district so if the property is purchased Mrs. Swetlik would need to rezone the 
property to allow for the parking lot.  
 
Currently the City removes the snow and cuts the grass on the lot.  
 
As part of the sale the City will need to dedicate to itself the area needed for right-of-way, in 
addition an easement will need to be created for the traffic signal infrastructure. 
 
Engineering, Public Works and Parks are all supportive of selling the property. 
 
Attached is an article from the League of Wisconsin Municipalities that discusses the procedures 
a municipality must follow when it sells land. 
 
Recommendation:  Staff recommends proceeding with the sale of the approximate 0.06 acre 
parcel with the Attorney’s Office instructed to proceed with all facets of the sale and Swetliks 
paying for any of the following costs: drafting of legal descriptions, easement preparation, survey 
costs, recording costs and closing costs. 



From: Kassandra Swetlik
To: Paul Braun
Subject: External: City Lot Purchase
Date: Thursday, September 28, 2023 10:31:50 AM
Attachments: IMG_0599 2.jpg

Hello,
I would like to put in a formal request to purchase the small city lot next to my building
located at 2105 Western Ave. The lot is on the corner of 21st and Western Ave, across from
Holy Family Hospital. I would like to purchase this lot to expand our park lot. I have included
an image of what the parking lot expansion would look like. Please let me know if you have
any questions or concerns, and let me know the next steps in the process!
Thank you,
Kassie Swetlik
Grooming by Kassie LLC
kassandra.swetlik@gmail.com

Be Alert !

This is External or System generated Email. Please verify before opening any links or
attachments. 
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2105 Western Ave
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